

Safety Committee Minutes

April 28, 2023

LSC 239 & Zoom

Members Present:

Joe Spirko, Brenda Lakis, Janelle Haseley, Jess Bien, Brett Fulton, Brian Blenis, Erin Murray, Katherine Kressler, Lori Dimmick, Roberto Rivera, Christina Campbell, Merritt Jacob, Mike Becker, Eric Covell, Brynmarie Dorsey, Gary Lieberman.

Members Absent:

Diane Dologite, Stephanie Flores, Andrew Lentine, Nicole Landis, Traci Gensits, Tracy Velekei, Lindsey Poremba, Brian Fidati.

Minutes:

Minutes from March's meeting were approved. Brett Fulton made a motion to approve and Erin Murray seconded it.

Accidents & Injuries:

1 new incident - an individual was cutting name tags for books and had an avulsion, non-reportable.

3 total reports for the year.

Lag time in reporting A&I incidents was discussed. Possibly sending something out to supervisors to encourage timely reporting.

Consentra(?) took over Healthworks. Due to long weights and poor experience, we will be switching over to St. Lukes within the next few weeks. St. Luke's offers more locations, longer hours of availability, and will review job descriptions to develop specific profiles for physicals.

Erin Murray will be working on setting up Accident & Injury reporting in Workday.

Buildings and Grounds Inspections:

Joe Spirko reported:

Moyer was inspected - everything fine except some wobbly tables which are being repaired.

Trumbower had a water heater leak occur on Sunday 4/9. Occurred on the 3rd floor which affected all floors to the basement. Monitoring closely for mildew/mold, sprayed the areas multiple times with anti-mold spray, moisture effectively removed from the areas.

Training Updates:

Erin Murray will be attending a webinar on heat related injuries. If found to be useful, housekeeping, grounds, & trades will be signed up.

Bloodborne pathogen training - switching providers, may need to train in other ways.

Mike Becker and Collin will be attending the Safety Training Expo at Ag. Hall.

Around the Horn/Open Session:

Erin Murray noted that students speeding in the back parking lot has become an issue. The possibility of installing temporary speed bumps and additional signage was suggested. It was also suggested to reach out to Lynn Tubman and Allison Williams regarding the issue.

Brenda Lakis reported on the effectiveness of the new ticketing procedure. Unpaid tickets now become conduct issues. Cars without permit stickers are booted after accruing \$200 in fines.

Merritt Jacob brought up the safety issue of no sidewalks along the back entrance by the fields. Brett Fulton added that he would need to look into redistribution of the rain gardens in order to put in a sidewalk.

Katherine Kressler mentioned that the Accident & Loss Prevention manual updating was interrupted by covid and questioned if it could now resume.

It was suggested that Safety Committee meetings be moved from Fridays over the summer.

Next Meeting:

Wednesday, May 24th. Location TBA.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Dimmick